Tokelau Islands Survey

Dr Rick Braley (ACIAR Giant Clam Project, James
Cook University, Townsville) conducted a
preliminary investigation of pearl oysters in the
three lagoons of Tokelau, this past June-July. This
was as an adjunct to the giant clam survey of
Tokelau, funded by the FAO South Pacific
Aquaculture Development Project.

Spot checks were made down the slopes of patch
reefs in the deeper parts of the lagoons. SCUBA
gear was used down to 120 ft (36 m), but no black-
lip pearl oysters (Pinctada margaritifera) were found.
Pearl oysters are still occasionaly found by local
divers, who use them for pearl shell lures for tuna
fishing. Bob Gillet (1985) had earlier suggested that
the post-WWII introduction of diving goggles to

Fakaofo had led to the demise of the then scarce
stocks of P. margaritifera. A questionaire survey at
Atafu indicated that perhaps only seven pesarl
oysters had been found in the lagoon there from
1954-1989.Rick conddered that the prevalent
thorny oysters (spondylids) in Fakaofo lagoon (as
high as 56 per square metre at one site) might
exclude pearl oysters by competing for settlement
sites and food. It was suggested that this could
seriously hinder any attempt at re-introducing pearl
oystersthere.
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